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267-285-0553 / secretary@greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org Office hours: 9:30–12:30 Mon.–Fri. /website greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org
 First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am
 First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am 

 Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS
 First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

November 2014
 Please see the About F/friends section for details about events.

Saturday, 1
      Before you go to bed, put your clocks back. 

Sunday, 2nd
      9:30 am
              Breakfast with a Friend—David La Fontaine/Patrick Egan 


      Rise of Meeting      Coffee Hour— Ronda Wicker and Andy Jickling


     12:00 (noon)
  Care & Counsel Meeting

 

      5:00 pm

  First Sunday potluck at Stapeley.
     

Sunday, 9th
      9:00 am

    Second Sunday Forum


      Rise of Meeting
   Coffee Hour— Doris Clinkscale and Anthony DiGiovanni

Sunday, 16th
      9:15 am
                    Property Committee Meeting 



     Rise of Meeting
 Monthly Meeting lunch—Shani Taylor and Walter H. Sullivan


     12:45
                Meeting for business 



     7:00 pm

Reading group at JoAnn Seaver/Bill Van Stone’s house.
Saturday, 22nd      6:00 pm

    Meeting’s Thanksgiving Dinner—Everybody Share


Sunday, 23rd          9:15 am

     Friendly Bible Study



       Rise of Meeting
    Coffee hour—Sharon Mullally and Selette James

Wednesday,  26th   7:00 pm
      Experiment with Light at JoAnn Seaver/Bill Van Stone’s house.

Sunday, 30th
      Family Meeting
    Coffee hour—Neal Fordham and Gabbreell James      
The Meeting Office will be closed from Tuesday November 25 through Monday December 1. It will reopen on Tuesday, December 2.




 
Draft Minutes of Monthly Meeting for Business on Sunday, October 19, 2014
At Green Street Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends, held at 45 West School House Lane, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, on Tenth Month 19, 2014: We gathered at 9:00 am for worship.
The clerk read from the 10th Query of Philadelphia Yearly Meeting's Faith and Practice on Stewardship of the Environment:

Is the Meeting concerned that human interaction with nature be responsible, guided by a reverence for life and a sense of the splendor of God’s continuing creation?

Are the decisions of the Meeting and its committees relating to the uses of property, goods, services, and energy made with sensitivity toward the environmental impact of those choices?

How does our Meeting learn about environmental concerns and then act in the community on its concerns?

Contributions to Others Committee:
Eric Corson presented for the Contributions to Others Committee.  Eric reported that last year the Monthly Meeting approved the procedure being used this year, which is to present draft recommendations in October for review and comment, and then seek approval in November.  Eric explained how Contributions to Others Committee was formed approximately 15 years ago when the Meeting recognized it had surplus unused revenue being generated by endowments and wanted to use that money to do good.  

Eric provided handouts with this year's Contributions to Others preliminary proposal.  The philosophy for this year is to make larger donations to groups where Members are involved, and smaller donations to other organizations as a gesture of support.  The total budget on the preliminary proposal is $6,700, and Eric committed to speaking with Budget Committee prior to November Monthly Meeting and verifying the approved budget.

Comments and questions from Friends included:

What is the goal of providing gifts to neighborhood organizations? Is an annual gift the best way of connecting with them or are there other ways?

Would it make a larger impact if the Meeting gave larger gifts to a smaller number of organizations that are centered in the mission of the Meeting?

We need to be careful not to diminish monies for Contributions to Others and use that money for leadings.  Money for leadings should come from some place else.

This proposal and the work we've done with supporting leadings moves towards "connection versus deep connection."  A $100 gift can be considered as a handshake; a $500 gift is a hug; while working with an individual's leading can be considered as "walking with you".

Friends acknowledged that it is difficult to make these judgments re: who and how much to give.  Friends are grateful for the work of the Contributions to Others Committee.    

When the heart expands then resources can increase.  For when we support leadings and choose to "walk with" ... have faith we can meet the financial needs.

Should we ask the budget committee to provide separate line items for "handshake, hug and walking with"?  How do we put numbers on values? 

Property Committee is aware of discussion about big-ticket items like accessibility, sound system, roof and kitchen.  Knowing where we are in the budget would be helpful.

Discussions of money and growing the Meeting's income/donations are hard.  There is great economic diversity within our meeting and donation amounts vary significantly.

One Friend suggested that the Meeting hold a retreat on our finances and how we use them.
Eric will prepare to present again at our November Monthly Meeting.  Anthony DiGiovanni will speak with Budget Committee so they are aware of the discussions from today.

Friends adjourned in worship around 10:15 am agreeing to meet again at the appointed time on Eleventh Month 16, 2014. 





Anthony DiGiovanni, Clerk and Acting Recording Clerk

Members present: Charlotte Anderson, Valerie Anderson, Susan Christian, Doris Clinkscale, Eric Corson, Anthony DiGiovanni, Gabriel Ehri, Chris Mohr, Jonathan Perry, Jean Prestas, Margaret Walters

Attenders present: Lucy Duncan, (Member of Goshen Meeting, PA)

Meeting Secretary: Gail Woodbury 
                                         About our F/friends   
                      (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)
Sunday, November 2, Friendly First Sunday potluck at Stapeley. All are invited and heartily encouraged to come to Wesley Enhanced Living at Stapeley in Germantown. The monthly Friendly First potluck evening meal, starting at 5 pm in the Recreation Room, will be followed by a half hour Meeting for Worship in the Parlor. As always, anyone and everyone in the Philadelphia Quarter is welcome and wanted. Tricia Walmsley of Chestnut Hill MM is Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting’s coordinator-in-general for the Friendly Firsts (walmsley127@verizon.net or 215-248-1514
Sunday, November 2 Chestnut Hill MM Re-Discovering America, 1:00-2:00 pm. 

Middle School Friends, Young Friends, and interested adults are all invited to a unique experiential program called Re-Discovering America. The program provides education about Native Peoples and raises issues of peace and justice. It is authentic, experiential, moving, powerful. 

November 9, Second Sunday Forum, 9:00 am in the Social Room. Explore the possibilities. How GSMM will build on our Meetings strong commitment to undo racism and its effects.

We will work together to determine how as a Meeting and as individual Meeting members, we will continue this work to undo racism. The format will include some worship sharing as well as small group discussion.  All are welcome, please join us.  If you have any questions, please contact Shani Taylor, sianifairy@gmail.com, 215-571-5455, or Kenyatta James, kwasse350@gmail.com,.

The PYM General Secretary is touring the yearly meeting to meet you.  We invite you and everyone in your meeting to gather for refreshing conversation, nourishment, and inspiring fellowship in conversations with the new General Secretary of PYM. Christie Duncan-Tessmer. Our gathering will feature a simple meal, worship, program and low-key, high fun for youth. The closest location to Green Street Monthly Meeting is on Friday, November 14, 7:00 pm. at Gwynedd Meeting. Find out more at www.pym.org/2014/10/10/you-are-pym-tour-announced RSVP for the General Secretary Tour 2014 at www.pym.org/youarepym2014
PYM Communications & Outreach Thread Gathering, Saturday, November 15, 9:30 – 3:30. 
Registration and refreshments are available beginning at 9:00 am. The program begins at 9:30 am.

Lunch is potluck with salad and drinks provided by the Yearly Meeting. Childcare is available with pre-registration by October 31.Location: Wilmington Friends Meeting, 401 N West St, Wilmington, DE 19801.
Saturday, November 15, Interim Meeting at Arch Street Meeting House, 9:00 am - 1:30 pm
Gather at 9 am and the meeting begins at 9:30 am. Parking is available at the Arch Street Meeting House.  For more information, check the Interim Meeting page on the PYM website (http://www.pym.org/interim-meeting) where the agenda and advance documents are usually available one week in advance of Interim Meeting.

Sunday. November 16, 7 pm, Reading Group

There is a reading group forming around what early Quakers (Fox and others) had to say about the Bible, as a way of looking how they saw themselves as Christians - and what we can learn from them. We will read brief selections from their writing, together with passages from Scripture they were talking about. The readings will be supplied as hand-outs. Each session will include reading, silent reflection and discussion. The readings for the first session are also on-line at http://remembered-gate.net/sample-for-early-quaker-reading-group/

We will meet once a month, Sunday evenings, for 60-90 minutes, at the home of JoAnn Seaver and Bill Van Stone, 625 Burnham Rd. The second session will be December 21. Everyone is invited.
Please RSVP to donald.weightman@gmail.com (215-292-4110), and cc JoAnn at joann.seaver@verizon.net. Let me know if transportation is an issue, and we'll figure something out.
Thanksgiving Dinner—Come one and all! Saturday, November 22, 6:00-9:00 pm
The Hospitality Committee encourages you to come and bring your friends and family to this wonderful community gathering. Please sign up at meeting or let Gabbreell James know how many people will be in your group and what you will bring. gabbreell@msn.com or 215-843-1005
Wednesday, November 26, Experiment with Light, 7 to 9 pm, Seaver/Van Stone, 625 Burnham Rd.

Experiment with Light is a guided meditation based on the advice of George Fox to Early Quakers.  We meet in silence for 45 minutes making use of the prompts provided by Rex Ambler. (see his book Light to Live By) Then we write in our journals the insights that arose for us.  Finally, participants share with the group if they are moved to do so.  Call 215 438 6106, JoAnn Seaver, if you would like to know more.

Fair Hill Book Drive through Thanksgiving. 

Please donate children's books for grades 1-6 that you no longer wish to keep. They will be distributed to public schools in the Fair Hill neighborhood. Many of the children who play and garden in the historic Quaker burial ground, and go to the public schools in that area, are first generation English speakers with no books at home. Please deposit books in box located in the social room. Green Street Monthly Meeting maintained the historic burial ground for many years and continues today to support it through Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting. 
Undoing Racism among PYM Friends: An Update and an Invitation

During a review of the Long Range Plan at Annual Sessions, Friends spoke with passion and concern about the vision of Friends: to be a community that reflects the larger community in diversity, a community addressing unrecognized or unacknowledged racism within our faith community.  In response, a group of Friends acted swiftly to offer ideas and recommend actions for consideration by the community.

Since then, a larger group of concerned Friends gathered on Saturday, August 30, to begin to put vision into action. The group echoes the many voices heard at Annual Sessions:  the time is overdue for our meetings to become safe spiritual homes for Friends of all colors, all backgrounds. We envision addressing the racism experienced by Friends of color through active programs and opportunities for individual and corporate healing within all the meetings in our community.

Tentatively identified as "Undoing Racism among PYM Friends," the group is already moving forward in preparing for a second set of meetings.

Friends who wish to be involved more directly in our network or be directly involved in developing programs are invited to the following: Become a member of our online discussion group by sending an email to pym-undoing-racism@googlegroups.com 

Contact Margaret Wood at woodmargaret19@gmail.com to become involved in projects developing programs and resources. Contact Joan Broadfield at 610-874-5860 or broadfieldje@gmail.com with questions.

In time, reports of this work will be noted on the Ministry for Racial Justice and Equality web page at www.pym.org/ministry-for-racial-justice-and-equality
From the editor: I hope that you have all read the latest issue Friends Journal, which has several articles from Friends of Color. The one by our member Gabbreell James has a link to it from our website.  Another article on this theme, not in the issue, by Valerie Anderson is posted on our website as well. 

                                      [[[[[[[[[[[[
                   The Eleventh Query on Stewardship of Resources
Does our Meeting serve social and economic justice in its uses of property and money?

How does our Meeting engage its members in the support of the Meeting's work, its ministry, and the upkeep of its property?

How does our Meeting engage its members in the support of the quarterly and yearly meetings and other Quaker organizations?

To what extent does our Meeting rely on current members for financial support, and what role does endowment income serve? Does the Meeting consider carefully the appropriate role of invested funds?

Am I clear that I am the steward, not the owner, of property in my care?
Do I simplify my needs, making choices that balance self-sufficiency (to avoid unnecessary dependence on others) and fair sharing of resources? Do I make choices as a consumer that support the equitable distribution of income?
Do my employment and other activities allow for use of time and energy in spiritual growth and in service to the Religious Society of Friends?
Do I contribute generously within my means to the funding of the work of Friends in my Meeting, in the yearly meeting, and in the wider world of Friends?

                                         [[[[[[[[[[[[ 
                                   News and Announcements
                            Workshops and/or Short Courses at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please call. 
(Please go to their website, pendlehill.org, or call them for more information.) 

.
Nov 2-6
Open for Transformation: Being Quaker (Short Course)
Nov. 3

Roots of Injustice, Seeds of Change: Toward Right Relationship with America’s 
                        Native Peoples 7:30 Free and open to the public
Nov. 14-16
Compassionate Communication

Nov. 14-16
Answering God’s Call to Love

Nov. 21-23
Clerking: Serving the Community with Joy and Confidence

Dec. 1
         Waging Peace: Global Adventures of a Lifelong Activist 7:30 Free, open to the public
Arch Street Lecture Series: The House of Industry & Ann Parrish, November 5, 11:45 am to 1 pm. Arch Street Meeting House. Local Quaker Ann Parish, organized women to respond to the needs of those who were impacted by the yellow fever epidemic. The talk will be presented by Helen File, former Director of the Arch Street Meeting House. Bring a brown bag lunch, drinks will be provided. Information: volunteers@pym.org; 215-241-7238

FCNLs Annual Meeting and Quaker Public Policy Institute, November 20-23. 
At the Annual Meeting, FCNL will decide on their community’s lobbying priorities for the next two years. The meeting is also a time to share about their expanding work with young adults and new efforts to support advocacy around the country. For more information, please go to fcnl.org.
Looking ahead:

Extended Worship at Central Philadelphia Meeting, Saturday, December 6, 

Would you like to deepen your experience of Worship? Have you wished that Worship didn’t end when the clock struck the hour? The Worship and Care Standing Committee and the Meeting on Worship and Ministry invite you to experience extended worship. Attend just a portion of the day or the full day. Bring a brown-bag lunch. All are welcome; however, childcare will not be provided.
Schedule: 9:15 to 9:30 Gathering and Welcome, 9:30 to 12:30 Extended Meeting for Worship,
12:30 to 1:30 Brown Bag Lunch 1:30 to 3:00 Worship Sharing, 3:00 to 3:15 Clean-up and departure.

PYM Youth Program Internship, now accepting applications.
An opportunity for young adults. This program offers valuable experience to young adults by involving them in one of the youth programs of the yearly meeting. As an award for their service, interns receive $500 towards their participation in Quaker events or on experiences of professional development toward Quaker service.  For more information, www.pym.org/volunteering/ongoing-volunteer-opportunities/program-volunteers/featured-program-opportunities/youth-program-internship or contact Tricia Coscia, PYM Sessions and Volunteer Coordinator, volunteers@pym.org, 215 241-7238.  

Theme announced for Annual Sessions, July 29 to August 2, 2015  

The Sessions Planning Group announces the theme for PYM Annual Sessions 2015, to be held at Muhlenberg College in Allentown, PA, July 29-August 2, 2015. The theme is: Open Our Eyes That We May See. The line came from a hymn written by Clara Scott in 1895. Information: Tricia Coscia, sessions@pym.org or 215 241-7238. 

Humor Corner: From the editor: Even when we use words, I wonder how often this level of miscommunication happens.

The Pope vs. Moishe:

About a century or two ago, the Pope challenged the Jewish community of Rome to a debate.

The Jews looked around for a champion who could defend their faith, but no one wanted to volunteer. It was too risky. So they finally picked an old man named Moishe, who spent his life sweeping up after people, to represent them. Being old and poor, he had less to lose, so he agreed. He asked only for one addition to the rules of debate. Not being used to saying very much, he asked that neither side be allowed to talk. The Pope agreed. The day of the great debate came. Moishe and the Pope sat opposite each other for a full minute before the Pope raised his hand and showed three fingers. Moishe looked back at him and raised one finger. The Pope waved his fingers in a circle around his head. Moishe pointed to the ground where he sat. The Pope pulled out a wafer and a glass of wine. Moishe pulled out an apple. The Pope stood up and said, "I give up. This man is too good. The Jews win."

An hour later, the cardinals were all around the Pope asking him what happened. The Pope said, "First I held up three fingers to represent the Trinity. He responded by holding up one finger, to remind me that there was still one God common to both our religions. Then I waved my finger around me to show him, that God was all around us. He responded by pointing to the ground, showing that God was also right here with us. I pulled out the wine and the wafer to show that God absolves us from our sins. He pulled out an apple to remind me of original sin. He had an answer for everything. What could I do?"

Meanwhile, the Jewish community had crowded around Moishe, amazed that this old, almost feeble-minded man had done what all their scholars had insisted was impossible. "What happened?" they asked.

"Well," said Moishe, "first he said to me that the Jews had three days to get out of here. I told him that not one of us was leaving. Then he told me that this whole city would be cleared of Jews. I let him know that we were staying right here."

"And then?" asked a woman.

"I don't know," said Moishe. "He took out his lunch and I took out mine.
Quote Corner: In our world of degrees, exams, and training programs, it is easy to forget that ministry is not primarily a task; it is a way of being in the world. It is living in relationship with God and being a witness to God. Ministry is being able to listen to the Word of God and thereby have a word of life to share with others. Fundamentally, we do not do ministry. We are ministers."

--Sondra Cronk, 1991

The submission deadline for the December newsletter is 9:30 am on Friday, November 14. 
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